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1. INTRODUCTION 
AC control 
panels/Power 
panels of Indian 
Railway Coaches 
both ICF & LHB 
Design, shall be 
equipped with a fire 
extinguishing 
system. 
Environmentally 
harmful 
extinguishing 
agents and ozone 
depleting substance 
(halon, for example) 
shall not be used in 
Indian Railway 
coaches and shall 
be designed to 
protect the AC 
control 
panels/Power 
panels of Indian 
Railway Coaches of 
ICF &LHB Design 
to minimize the 
electrical fire risks.  
System should be 
of total flooding 
type .System 
should not be 
traditional fire 
protection systems, 
for example, 
sprinkler, dry 
chemical, carbon-
dioxide, and foam 
systems , water 
mist, compressed-
air-foam, pyro-
technique based 
systems are not 
acceptable, which 
may affect the 
electrical circuitry or 

 

Majority of aerosol 
generator 
manufacturers 
follows pyro based 
formulation for only 
the electrical 
igniters. The 
electrical igniters 
for the aerosol 
generator is 
operative inside the 
housing of the 
generator. Also the 
quantity of charge 
is very very small. 
So it has no 
negative affect on 
the electrical 
mechanism & will 
not be toxic for the 
passengers. No 
international 
standards for 
Aerosol Generators 
like GOST, FM, UL 
an ISO call for this 
requirement. 
RDSO Comment: 
Agreed, since 
specification 
intends to accept 
aerosol based 
systems which are 
globally used for 
such applications 
and based on pyro 
techniques.  The 
word “ pyro-
technique based 
system are not 
acceptable” will be 
deleted. 

    Most aerosol 
generator 
manufacturers use 
pyro based 
formulation for only 
the electrical ignitor 
Since the electrical 
ignitor for the 
aerosol generator is 
contained inside 
the housing of the 
generator and the 
quantity of charge 
is negligible.  It will 
not affect the 
electrical circuitry or 
cause 
inconvenience or 
toxicity to the 
passengers. All 
international 
standards for 
Aerosol Generators 
like UL, FM, GOST 
and ISO do not 
have this 
requirement in their 
protocol.  
Also there is only 
one company in the 
world which 
manufacturers’ 
non-Pyro ingitors 
i.e. Fire pro. If pro 
based formulations 
re not allowed for 
electrical ignition 
then the 
specification will be 
based onblnly one 
manufacturer’s 
product. 
 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Agreed, since 
specification 
intends to accept 

System should be of 
total/Local flooding 
type 
RDSO Comment: 
Not agreed, globally, 
no such term as 
“local flooding 
system “  exists and 
for electrical cabinet 
type enclosed 
environment, it has 
to be total flooding 
type. 

The word 
“pyro-
technique 
based 
system” 
deleted. 



cause 
inconvenience or  
toxicity to 
passengers.  
 
 

aerosol based 
systems which are 
globally used for 
such applications 
and based on pyro 
techniques.  The 
word “ pyro-
technique based 
system are not 
acceptable” will be 
deleted 

2. SCOPE 
This specification 
covers the general 
and technical 
requirements of fire 
extinguishing 
arrangement and 
mountings in 
Coaches of ICF & 
LHB Design. The 
general 
arrangement, 
mountings and 
scope of supply 
shall be as per the 
latest alterations of 
the drawings of 
Coaches of ICF & 
LHB Design and 
shall also include its 
installation in IR 
coaches. 
The design of 
product along with 
it’s system 
components, 
system description 
and functional 
requirements shall 
fully meet with the 
requirements, but 
not limited to – if/as 
applicable, 
indicated in 
following 
paragraphs. 

 

    For fire 
suppression the 
reference to 
relevant NFPA 
standards should 
be mentioned and 
included for future 
clarity 
NFPA 2010: 
standard for fixed 
aerosol fire 
extinguishing 
system. 

RDSO COMMENT: 
Accepted & 
included in Clause 
6.0 

 Design of product 
along with it’s 
system components, 
system description 
and functional 
requirements shall 
fully meet with the 
requirements, but 
not limited to – if/as 
applicable, indicated 
in following 
paragraphs. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Word “fully “cannot 
be deleted as no 
reason has been 
furnished by firm. 

No change 
is required 
as the 
comment of 
firm is not 
accepted..  

3.6 
In case, proposed 
system requires 
power supply, 
110±30% Volt DC 
supply with 15% 
ripple content is 

 
 

Proposed system 
should be 
independent and not 
require any external 
power supply. 
Dependency on 

    The extinguishing 
system shall be 
provided with a 
reliable source of 
power supply 
which is 
independent to the 

  Not agreed, 
the power 
supply of 
110 V is 
anyway 
available in 
coach for 



available from the 
coach circuits. For 
main source of 
supply to The 
System the vendor 
proposer/supplier 
shall convert the 
voltage from coach 
circuit as per their 
requirements.  
In such cases, it is 
compulsory to 
provide standby 
power supply 
meeting 
national/internation
ally certified 
suitable for rail 
vehicles. 

external source of 
energy may be 
avoided to minimize 
failure of system 
due to complexities 
of multi dependent 
system. 

coach main power. 
In case the 
proposed system 
requires a power 
supply, 110 ± 30% 
Volt DC with 15% 
ripple content is 
available from the 
coach circuits but 
in such cases the 
system shall also 
include an 
additional standby 
DC power supply.  
For main source of 
supply to The 
System the 
vendor/supplier 
shall convert the 
voltage from coach 
circuit as per their 
requirements. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Not agreed, for 
independent power 
supply for 
extinguishing 
system as power 
supply of coach is 
available. Only 
standby power 
supply is to be 
ensured by 
proposer. 

light and fan 
purpose 
and 
detection 
devices are 
low power 
devices and 
it will help in 
broadening 
the vendor 
base and 
make 
specification 
more 
flexible. 
Same has 
been 
included in 
other fire 
detection 
specification
s of RDSO 
also. 

4.1 
The system shall be 
a proven and 
established fire 
detection and 
protection 
technology at 
National/ 
International 
Railways systems 
and shall have 
completed 
successful working 
in at least three 
international 
Railroads at 
National/ 
International 
Railways systems 
and Or on at least 

The system shall be 
a proven and 
established fire 
detection/protection 
technology and shall 
have completed 
successful  working 
in at least three 
international 
Railroads at 
National/Internation
al Railways systems 
and on at least  five 
hundred coaches 
and shall be suitable 
for fire protection in 
Indian Railway. Fully 
air conditioned 
coaches like AC first 
class, AC-2 tier , 
AC3 tier, AC chair 

Our Systems are 
bing used in 
“Talgo”, “Stadler”,  
“Bombardie”,  
&Simense coaches. 
Further we wish to 
add that who so 
ever is using this 
kind of system 
anywhere in the 
world must be 
relevant to Indian 
conditions like 
speed of the train 
etc. Other wise it 
will not be effective. 
Our products are 
also  being used in 
Russian Defense,  
Marine & various 
Transport Vehicles 

  The said condition 
need to be relaxed 
else it would call 
upon monopolistic 
business. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Agreed, eligibility 
criteria of three 
years or 500 
coaches has been 
deleted. Para will 
be revised 
accordingly 

The system shall 
be a proven and an 
established fire 
detection/protection 
technology having 
proved to be 
successful and 
implemented on a 
minimum of 2 
National/ 
International 
Railway projects or 
Metro Carriages. 
Proof of product 
supply such as 
accounting 
documents or 
reference letters to 
railway contractors/ 
manufacturers is 
sufficient and a 

We have many 
examples of using 
our systems as 
powder as well as 
aerosol on railways 
in Russia, 
Belorussia, 
Lithuania, Check 
Republican also our 
aerosol generators 
were installed on 
many coaches of 
Bombardier and 
Siemens 
production. 
However 
experience in other 
critical  applications 
like marine 
applications, 

The system shall be 
a proven and 
established fire 
detection/protection 
technology and shall 
have completed 
successful working 
in at least three 
international 
Railroads at 
National/ 
International 
Railways systems 
and Or on at least 
five hundred 
coaches and shall 
be.. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Agreed, further, In 

In the light 
of recent 
instructions 
at RDSO, 
eligibility 
related para 
are required 
to be 
deleted. 
Hence the 
clause is 
modified as 
written in 
spec clause 
para 4.1. 



five hundred 
coaches and shall 
be. suitable for fire 
protection in Indian 
Railway’s fully air 
conditioned 
coaches like AC 
first class, AC-2 
tier, AC-3 tier, AC 
chair car, AC pantry 
car with kitchen and 
escorting staff area, 
high capacity power 
generation car, in 
Indian weather 
conditions. 
 

car, AC pantry car 
with kitchen and 
escorting staff area, 
high capacity power 
generation car, in 
Indian weather 
conditions. 
RDSO Comment: 
Partly agreed, 
condition of 3 years 
stand deleted due to 
being eligibility 
criteria. Therefore, 
para to be suitably 
modified as “the 
system shall be 
proven and 
established fire 
detection and 
protection 
technology 
successfully 
deployed on 
national/internationa
l railways systems 
and shall be suitable 
for ……in Indian 
weather condition.” 
 

which is an 
additional 
advantage 
RDSO Comment: 
No changes, 
Proposal of Indian 
condition 
workability has 
already been 
incorporated in 
specification where 
Indian train 
environment 
parameters have 
been declared. 

minimum of 30 
references of such 
solution within 
electrical panels in 
general. 
 RDSO 
COMMENT:  
As per recent 
instructions at 
RDSO, eligibility 
related para are 
required to be 
deleted.  
 

defence 
applications and 
surface transport 
vehicles shall also 
be considered 

RDSO COMMENT: 
Not agreed, Rail 
environment is 
different from road, 
shipping 
submarine, defense 
and aviation 
environment. IR 
coaches 
environment details 
are mentioned in 
draft specification. 
Therefore, product 
should be 
established 
technology /system 
on international 
railway system. 

the light of recent 
instructions at 
RDSO, eligibility 
related para are 
required to be 
deleted. Therefore, 
para to be suitably 
modified as “ the 
system shall be a 
proven and 
established fire 
detection and 
protection 
technology 
successfully 
deployed on 
national/international 
railways systems.” 

4.2 
The proposed 
system should be 
capable to 
extinguish minimum 
A, B & C class fires. 

The proposed 
system should be 
capable to 
extinguish all class 
of fire (A, B & C 
class fires). 
RDSO Comment: 
Agreed, all A, B & C 
Class of fire will be 
included. 

    The extinguishing 
agent is to be 
certified by an 
accredited 
laboratory to 
extinguish fire 
class A, B and C 
type Hazards. 
RDSO Comment:  
Accepted and 
clause modified 
accordingly 

 The proposed 
system should be 
capable to 
extinguish minimum 
A, B & C class fires. 
RDSO Comment: 
Agreed, there may 
be layer of paint in 
the inside of 
cabinets, so class B 
fire is also to be 
included. 

 Class B fire 
is    
included. 

4.3 
System should be 
able to mount 
inside the power 
panel or electrical 
AC control panel 
without hindrance/ 
obstruction safely 
and mounting 
inside the panel 
should not affect 
the functioning of 

    This calls for 
special type of 
system which 
would detect and 
extinguish the fire. 
Kindly confirm 
whether 
suppression 
cylinder is not 
considered for the 
said application. 

System 
components to be 
mounted within the 
designated panels 
without 
hindrance/obstruc
tion to the 
operation or 
positioning to the 
components 
within. The fixtures 
should be of high 

 System should be 
stand alone, self 
contained and self 
activating type and 
should be able to be 
deployed inside the 
power panel or 
electrical AC control 
panel without 
hindrance/ 
obstruction safely 
and monting by the 

 Para is 
reframed 
as- “ system 
should be 
stand alone, 
self-
contained 
and self-
activating 
type and 
should be 
able to 



devices inside the 
panel. 
System should be 
stand alone, self-
contained and self-
activating type and 
should be able to 
deploy inside the 
power panel or 
electrical panel 
without hindrance 
/obstruction safely 
and mounting 
inside the panel 
should not 
adversely affect the 
working of panel or 
IP rating of cabinet. 
Fixtures should be 
of stainless steel 
grade and should 
be able to withstand 
vibrations and 
mechanical loads at 
operations. 

RDSO COMMENT: 
The product is 
intended to 
automatically detect 
and suppression 
the fire and should 
be total flooding 
type. 

quality and such as 
to withstand the 
vibrations of the 
coach itself. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
accepted, for fixing 
arrangement added 
as below: 
 “Fixtures should be 
of stainless steel 
grade and should 
be able to 
withstand vibrations 
and mechanical 
loads at operation”.  
.  
 

side of the panel or 
inside the panel (if 
provisions are 
made) should not 
affect the 
functioning of 
devices inside the 
panel and should be 
intrinsically safe and 
not affect the IP 
rating. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Partly agreed, the 
equipment is 
intended to only 
accommodate inside 
the panel and not 
outside due to 
possibility of 
vandalism, theft etc. 
Therefore, para is to 
be reframed as- “ 
system should be 
stand alone, self 
contained and self 
activating type and 
should be able to 
deploy inside the 
power panel or 
electrical panel 
without hindrance 
/obstruction safely 
and mounting inside 
the panel should not 
adversely affect the 
working of panel or 
IP rating of cabinet. 

deploy 
inside the 
power panel 
or electrical 
panel 
without 
hindrance 
/obstruction 
safely and 
mounting 
inside the 
panel 
should not 
adversely 
affect the 
working of 
panel or IP 
rating of 
cabinet. 
Fixtures 
should be of 
stainless 
steel grade 
and should 
be able to 
withstand 
vibrations 
and 
mechanical 
loads at 
operation.   

4.4 
The System 
designed shall be a 
proven and 
established 
technology/system 
on National/ 
International 
Railway Systems. 
Documentary 
evidence along with 
proof of supply from 
user Railway(s) 
shall be provided by 
the Vendor 
proposer. System 
should have self 

 

   Proven and 
established 
technology/ system 
approved by 
national/internation
al aviation road 
transportation 
establishments 
should also be 
acceptable. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Not agreed, Rail 
environment is 
different from road 
and aviation 
environment. IR 
coaches 

  The system 
designed shall be a 
proven and 
established 
technology/system 
on Nation/ Internal 
Railways systems 
for more than 5 
years. Documentary 
evidence along with 
proof of supply from 
user Railways(s) 
shall be provided by 
the vendor. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Not agreed as 5 
years is an eligibility 

Para 4.4 
deleted as it 
is repetition 
of para 4.1. 
self 
diagnostic 
feature 
added & 
marked as 
colour 
green in 
clause 4.4. 



diagnostic feature 
to indicate whether 
it is in ‘ready to use’ 
condition or 
‘used/discharged’ 
condition. The 
location of indicator 
to be decided in 
consultation with 
Consignee/OEM. 
 
 

environment details 
are mentioned in 
draft specification. 
Therefore, product 
should be 
established 
technology /system 
on national/ 
international railway 
system. 

criteria. RDSO has 
decided to delete 
eligibility criteria 
from all 
specifications as 
such. 

4.5 
Complete system 
and all the system 
components 
particularly LHDS 
All The System 
equipment/(s)includ
ing extinguishing 
agent used, 
designed, shall be 
tested, approved 
and listed with at 
least one of the 
following 
National/Internation
al accredited 
laboratories such 
as: 

• UL(underwriters 
Laboratory) 

• FM Approvals, FM 
Global 

• Loss Prevention 
Certification 
Board (LPCB) 

• Verband der 
Sachversicherere 
(Vds) 

• Acti Fire 
• SGS  
• FGBU VNIIPO 

EMERCOM 
 

All The System 
equipment/(s) 
including 
extinguishing agent 
used, designed, 
shall be tested, 
approved and listed 
with at least one of 
the following 
National/Internation
al accredited 
laboratories such 
as: 

• UL  (Underwriters 
Laboratory) 

• FM (FM 
Approvals, FM 
Global) 

• Loss Prevention 
Certification 
Board (LPCB). 

• Verband der 
Sachversicherere.
V (Vds). 

• Active fire etc. 

• SGS 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Not agreed, it is 
expected that no 
sub-standard part or 
sub system or sub 
assembly is 
supplied by 
proposer. 

GOST Standard are 
the original standards 
by inventors of this 
technology. As such 
this standards should 
be the base 
.Emercom Russia 
(The  Ministry of the 
Russian Federation 
for Civil Defence, 
Emergencies and 
Elimination of 
Consequences of 
Natural Disasters) is 
accredited National 
Labs, should be 
incorporated in your 
list. (Tested as per 
GOST standards). 

RDSO COMMENT: 
Agreed, on website 
survey, it is learnt 
that FGBU VNIIPO 
EMERCOM of 
Russia is 
accredited as 
product certification 
body and as testing 
laboratories as per 
the GOST National 
Certification 
System; FGBU 
\/NIIPO EMERCOM 
OF Russia is a 
state scientific 
research 
organization of 
federal significance 
and one of world’s 
largest centers for 
fire safety problems 
research, creation 
and implementation 
of fire safety 

. 
 

 DNV, TUV, BVQI 
Lloyds should 
included along with 
Active Fire etc, 
SGS.   
RDSO COMMENT: 
Not agreed, 
Classification 
societies mentioned 
are only certifying 
bodies for shipping 
applications. Since 
this is functional 
specification, it is 
expected that 
proposer’s product 
will match any of 
the globally 
recognized  
specification 
framing and 
certifying 
laboratories 
standards  like 
mentioned in para 
4.5. 

The extinguishing 
agent (aerosol, gas, 
etc.) should comply 
with relevant 
international 
standards such as 
NFPA, ISO, CEN or 
similar and tested 
according to their 
respective protocols 
conducted by an 
accredited 
laboratory/body 
which is a full 
member of the 
ILAC (International 
Laboratory 
Accreditation 
Cooperation) and 
signatory of IAF 
MLA (International 
Accreditation 
Forum Multilateral 
Recognition 
Agreement). 
Detection system 
have to be certified 
according to UL, 
FM, LPCB, Vds, 
BsI, Active Fire. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
partially agreed, 
NFPA compliance 
is mentioned in 
Para 6 and 
sufficient agencies 
have been 
mentioned already.  
 

We suggest that, 
EMERCOM Russia 
(the Ministry of the 
Russian Federation 
for Civil Defence,  
Emergencies and 
Elimination of 
Consequences of 
Natural Disasters) 
accredited National 
Labs, be added to 
this list (Tested as 
per GOST 
standards). 
GOST standard for 
Aerosol based fire 
extinguishers is the 
world’s  first 
standard, as the 
technology originated 
in Russia. 

RDSO COMMENT: 
Agreed, on website 
survey, it is learnt 
that FGBU VNIIPO 
EMERCOM of 
Russia is 
accredited as 
product certification 
body and as testing 
laboratories in the 
GOST National 
Certification 
System; FGBU 
\/NIIPO EMERCOM 
OF Russia is a 
state scientific 
research 
organization of 
federal significance 
and one of world’s 
largest centers for 

Complete system 
and all the system 
component, 
particularly 
LHDS/equipment(s) 
including 
extinguishing agent 
used, designed,  
shall be tested, 
approved and listed 
with at least one of 
the following 
National/Internationa
l accredited 
laboratories such as: 
• UL(underwriters 

Laboratory) 
• FM Approvals, 

FM Global 
• Loss Prevention 

Certification 
Board (LPCB) 

• Verband der 
Sachversicherere 
(Vds) 

• Acti Fire 
• SGS to be 

deleted, since 
SGS is not 
approving 
authority, rather 
they are third 
party verification 
agency. SGS is 
similar to other 
agencies like 
DNV, BV, TUV, 
IRS, Lioyds etc.  

RDSO COMMENT: 
Agreed wit all 
recommended 

“complete 
system and 
all the 
system 
components 
particularly 
LHDS/” 
included in 
the clause 
as written in 
clause 4.5. 
a 
SGS  
deleted, 
since SGS 
is not 
approving 
authority, 
rather they 
are third 
party 
verification 
agency. 
SGS is 
similar to 
other 
agencies 
like DNV, 
BV, TUV, 
IRS, Lioyds 
etc.  
 



equipment, 
protection of 
properties from fire. 
Therefore “FGBU 
VNIIPO 
EMERCOM” is 
included in list of 
international 
approving agencies 

fire safety problems 
research, creation 
and implementation 
of fire safety 
equipment, 
protection of 
properties from fire. 
Therefore “FGBU 
VNIIPO EMERCOM” 
is included in list of 
international 
approving agencies 
 

changes, SGS is 
deleted because, 
SGS is a third party 
body (classification 
society) which 
certifies the 
products against 
user specifications. 
In this case, RDSO 
specification is 
functional in nature 
and relies on 
standards 
established by 
global standard 
framing bodies in 
area of fire detection 
and suppression, for 
example, FM 
approval and 
certifies products 
against the 
standards set by 
itself in this area 
which is not the 
case for SGS. SGS 
is primarily a 
shipping items 
inspection body with 
no standards framed 
by SGS on fire 
protection and 
detection.  
 
Initial words 
“complete system 
and all the system 
components 
particularly LHDS/” 
will be included. 

4.6 
The system shall be 
designed for very 
early suppression 
of fire incidence. 
The automatic 
detection of fire by   
device shall be 
detected by 
analog/digital/ 
pneumatic linear 
heat detection 
sensor (LHDS) or 
bulb type thermal 

 
 
The System shall be 
designed for very 
early suppression of 
fire incidence. The 
automatic detection 
of fire by the device 
shall be detected by 
analog/digital linear 
heat detection 
sensor (LHDS) or 
bulb type thermal 
actuator. In case, 

    The System shall 
be designed for 
very early 
suppression of fire 
incidence. The 
automatic detection 
of fire by the device 
shall be detected 
by the use of 
certified linear heat 
detection sensor 
(LHDS) or thermal 
bulb type.  
The temperature 

 The system shall be 
designed for very 
early suppression of 
fire incidence. The 
automatic detection 
of fire by the device 
shall be detected by 
analog/digital/ 
pneumatic linear 
heat detection 
sensor(LHDS) or 
bulb type thermal 
actuator.  
In case, the LHDS 

Agreed, 
word “ 
pneumatic”  
added, and 
following 
also added 
in 
paragraph- “ 
Railways 
will not 
provide any 
pneumatic 
supply for 
system 



actuator.  
In case, the LHDS 
device is used for 
automatic 
detection, the 
sensor and any 
corresponding 
control equipment 
LHDS or bulb type 
thermal actuator 
should be 
certified/approved 
by any one of the 
agencies 
mentioned in para 
4.5. Railways will 
not provide any 
pneumatic supply 
for system 
exclusively. LHDS 
cable  should be 
able to detect fire 
on reaching 
temperature of 
between 68-120 
Deg C or 
temperature more 
than 68 C ± 5 0C 
and  higher. 

the LHDS device is 
used for automatic 
detection, the 
corresponding 
control equipment  
LHDS or bulb type 
thermal actuator 
should be certified 
/approved by any 
one of the agencies 
mentioned in para 
4.5. LHDS cable 
should be able to 
detect fire on 
reaching 
temperature of 68 
0C ± 20 C. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Partly agreed, 
Instead of “para 4.3” 
, “para 4.5” will be 
written. Not agreed 
with 68 ± 2 deg.  
Instead temperature 
range of 68 degrees 
or higher will be 
mentioned. 

rating of the 
detection system 
shall be designed 
with a temperature 
differential of 11 
degrees C more 
than the maximum 
temperature 
developed within 
the panel 
(calculated at peak 
summer season) 
with a maximum 
deviation of + 5 
degrees C. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Not agreed, Para is 
being revised 
suitably for 
temperature 68 0C 
and higher. 
 
 

device is used for 
automatic detection, 
the sensor and any 
corresponding 
control equipment 
LHDS or bulb type 
thermal actuator 
should be 
certified/approved 
by any one of the 
agencies mentioned 
in para 4.3 LHDS 
cable should be able 
to detect fire on 
reaching 
temperature of 
between 68-120 
Deg C or 
temperature more 

exclusively”  
Instead of 
“para 4.3” , 
“para 4.5” 
will be 
written. 
Agreed with 
introducing 
words ” the 
sensor and 
any”  and “ 
temperature 
of  68 
degrees 
and higher” 

4.7 
The System shall 
be designed to very 
early suppression 
of all type of fires 
and shall be 
capable to protect 
AC control 
panels/Power 
panels. The system 
shall be compact, 
lightweight and 
highly reliable, 
intrinsically safe & 
robust in design 
and shall not make 
any adverse effect 
to the IP rating of 
AC control 
panels/Power 
panels. 

       The System shall be 
designed to very 
early suppression of 
all type of fires and 
shall be capable to 
protect AC control 
panels/Power 
panels. The system 
shall be compact, 
lightweight and 
highly reliable, 
intrinsically safe & 
robust in design and 
shall not make any 
adverse effect to the 
IP rating of AC 
control 
panels/Power 
panels. 

Agreed, 
‘intrinsically 
safe” and 
“IP rating” 
added. 

4.8 
The capacity of fire 
extinguishing 

     The capacity of fire 
extinguishing 
system in the AC 
control 

 The capacity of fire 
extinguishing 
system in the AC 

Agreed, 
changes will 
be made as 



system in the AC 
control 
panels/power 
panels should be 
such that the fire 
occurring in any 
part of the panel 
system can be 
extinguished 
completely. 

panels/Power 
panels should be 
designed to 
effectively 
extinguish a fire 
occurring within 
the enclosure 
(panel) and that 
the agent to 
remain in 
suspension (total 
flooding effect) for 
a minimum time of 
5mins thus 
preventing re-
ignition of the fire. 
Upon activation of 
the system an 
audible/visual 
signal should be 
provided to the 
coach 
management 
system. 
RDSO Comment: 
Not agreed as 
‘minimum time of 
flooding’ 
requirement is a 
technical 
requirement and 
should be in 
compliance to 
requirements of 
listing with 
agencies 
mentioned in Para 
6 

control 
panels/power panels 
should be such that 
the fire occurring in 
any part of the panel 
system can be 
extinguished 
completely. 

proposed. 
This type of 
clause 
already 
included in 
4.7. 

4.10 
The operating 
mechanism shall be 
provided with 
suitable sealing in 
order to protect the 
fire extinguishing 
system against 
unauthorized use 
and to ensure 
proper level control 
of the extinguishing 
agent. In case 
clean gas based 
system is proposed, 
proposer will 

     All components of 
the system should 
be installed such 
that unauthorised 
usage or access is 
eliminated or 
restricted. In case 
of gaseous 
pressure systems, 
proper control of 
monitoring the 
level of 
extinguishing shall 
be provided 
through the means 
of leakage 

  Clause is 
modified, 
marked in 
green 
colour. 



provide the suitable 
pressure gauge to 
indicate pressure of 
extinguishing agent. 
Also, proposer will 
clearly mention the 
allowed pressure 
reduction over time 
for effective working 
of system. 
 
 

detectors or 
gauges for which 
shall be integrated 
to the coach 
management 
system? 
RDSO Comment: 
Partially agreed 
and clause 
modified 
accordingly. 
 

4.12 
The MOU signed 
between vendor 
proposer and OEM 
shall clearly state 
that the OEM 
undertakes to fulfil 
the warranty and 
support obligations 
with respect to 
technology up 
gradations as and 
when required for 
The system, even 
in case the MOU is 
rescinded at some 
later stage.In case 
any part of The 
System is 
manufactured 
outside India and 
assembled in India, 
a certificate of 
country of origin 
shall be provided 
with each supply 
clearly establishing 
the source of 
manufacture. 

 
 

The MOU signed 
between vendor and 
OEM shall clearly 
state that the OEM 
undertakes to fulfill 
the warranty and 
support obligations 
with respect to 
technology up 
gradations as and 
when required for 
The system, even in 
case the MOU is 
rescinded at some 
later stage. In case 
any part of The 
System is 
manufactured 
outside India and 
assembled in India, 
a certificate of 
country of origin 
shall be provided 
with each supply 
clearly establishing 
the source of 
manufacture. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
 

Not agreed. Firm 
has not mentioned 
any specific reason. 
It is essential to 
establish the source 
of manufacture in 
case product is 
simply assembled in 
India 
 
 
 

       No change 
has been 
agreed. 
Only word 
‘vendor’ is 
replaced 
from 
‘proposer’. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
4.13 
For ensuring that 
the 
equipment/system 
do not lead to 
unsafe or 
hazardous 
conditions for IR 
passengers & 
equipment. The 
proposer shall 
further, 
notwithstanding 
any exercise by the 
consignee/RDSO 
of the power of 
superintendence, 
be responsible for 
sufficiency of 
packing, marking 
etc. of all the parts 
of The System to 
ensure their 
delivery without 
damage. The 
proposer shall 
comply with the 
instructions of 
consignee/ RDSO 
or his nominee, if in 
his opinion, more 
precautions than 
those taken by the 
proposer are 
necessary for the 
proper execution 
and safe delivery of 
all the parts of The 
System. 

 
 

For ensuring that 
the 
equipment/system 
do not lead to 
unsafe or hazardous 
conditions for IR 
passengers & 
equipments. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Agreed, accordingly, 
para 4.13 will be 
merged with para 
4.12 which was a 
typographical 
mistake in draft 
specification. 

    For ensuring that 
the 
equipment/system 
do not lead to 
unsafe or 
hazardous 
conditions for IR 
passengers & 
equipments. 
Offered Aerosol 
Suppression Agent 
shall be Non Pyro-
technique nature 
and listed under 
DG Classification 
9.1 under 
miscellaneous 
category. 
RDSO Comment: 
Not agreed, since 
Pyro-technique  
based are being 
used globally in 
buses, railways and 
shipping, same 
may be adopted for 
wider vendor base.  
 

  Change 
incorporated 
numbering  
of para 
modified 
accordingly   

4.14 
The vendor 
proposer shall 
further, 
notwithstanding 
any exercise by the 
consignee/RDSO 

The vendor shall 
further, 
notwithstanding any 
exercise by the 
consignee/RDSO of 
the power of 
superintendence, be 

       Firm has 
not 
proposed 
any change. 



of the power of 
superintendence, 
be responsible for 
sufficiency of 
packing, marking 
etc. of all the parts 
of The System to 
ensure their 
delivery without 
damage. The 
vendor proposer 
shall comply with 
the instructions of 
consignee/ RDSO 
or his nominee, if in 
his opinion, more 
precautions than 
those taken by the 
vendor proposer 
are necessary for 
the proper 
execution and safe 
delivery of all the 
parts of The 
System. 

responsible for 
sufficiency of 
packing, marking 
etc. of all the parts 
of The System to 
ensure their delivery 
without damage. 
The vendor shall 
comply with the 
instructions of 
consignee/ RDSO or 
his nominee, if in his 
opinion, more 
precautions than 
those taken by the 
vendor are 
necessary for the 
proper execution 
and safe delivery of 
all the parts of The 
System. 

4.16 
The vendor 
proposer shall 
study the design of 
different types of IR 
AC coaches and 
operating condition 
so as to design The 
System to meet 
requirements of this 
STR and the best 
prevalent practices 
of the Railway 
industry. 

    Please describe in 
details. 
 

   No change 
required, as 
this para of 
specificatio
n establish 
that 
proposer’s 
product 
should be of 
international 
standard 
and 
matching to 
global 
practices 
which have 
been further 
specified 
under para 
4.5 and 
para 6 
respectively
. 

5.0 
i) The AC control 
panel/power panels 
running on Indian 
railways are 

     i) The AC control 
panels/Power 
panels running on 
Indian Railways 
are designed for 
long service life. 

 i) AC control 
panel/power 
panels running on 
Indian railways 
are designed for 
long service life. 

Clause iii) 
added in the 
specification 



designed for long 
service life. The fire 
extinguishers are to 
be developed and 
assembled 
accordingly. 
ii) resistance to 
vermin: 
Selection of the 
materials 
(insulation, sealant, 
rubber, etc.) should 
be done with due 
consideration to 
their resistance to 
vermin (e.g. 
termites). 
iii) The LHDS 
should be 
unaffected by 
temperature 
variation, vibration, 
chemicals or other 
contaminates 

The fire 
extinguishing 
agent should 
accordingly have a 
certified lifespan of 
a minimum of 15 
years (certified by 
accredited 
bodies). The 
system shall be 
evaluated on the 
basis of ownership 
cost if the certified 
lifetime of the 
agent is less (thus 
including the 
maintenance 
required). 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Not agreed, this 
para is a remark 
on mechanical 
strength 
requirements and 
not on 
“extinguishing 
agent service life”. 

The fire 
extinguishers are 
to be developed 
and assembled 
accordingly; 
minimum service 
life should be 15 
years. 

ii) No comment 
iii) The LHDS should 

be unaffected by 
temperature 
variation, 
vibration, 
chemicals or other 
contaminates 

RDSO COMMENT: 
Not agreed, Since 
the equipment is for 
use only in rarest of 
rare fire occasions 
and intended to be 
periodically 
maintained, a 
service life of 15 
years cannot be 
accepted. 
Comment at iii) 
above shall be 
included 

6.0 
The product should 
be capable of 
accommodation 
safely in electrical 
cabinet for which its 
use is intended for 
by procurement 
agency. The fire 
detection and 
extinguishing 
system should be 
unaffected by 
temperature 
variation, chemicals 
or other 
contaminates and 
should be 
intrinsically safe for 
installation on AC 
control panels/ 
Power panels. 
Intended product 

 
Firm has offered to 
include HCFC123. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Firm has offered to 
include HCFC123,   
clean agent type 
extinguishing agent. 
The word “NAFS” 
will be replaced with 
proper category “ 
NAFS III”  proposed 
HCFC123 is 
basically NAFS III 
agent with chemical 
formula  C2HCl2F3 
and IUPAC name “ 
2,2-Dichloro-1,1,1-
trifluoroethane”.  

Original 
Specification of 
GOST P 53284 as 
well ISO 15779 
should be added. 
RDSO COMMENT: 

Agreed. GOST P 
53284-2009 will be 
included in the 
para 6.0 table for 
aerosol type. ISO 
15779 will be 
included in table in 
para 2. 

 

  We understood, 
Clean agent gas 
protection proposed 
for volume of panel 
has 101 to 530 cu 
mtr and Aerosol 
system 
recommended for 
Panel volume has 
100 cu mtr and 
below. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Para is self-
explanatory. 

The product should 
be capable of 
accommodation 
safely in electrical 
cabinet for which its 
use is intended for 
by procurement 
agency. 
Upon designating 
the extinguishing 
densities of either 
aerosol or gaseous 
type, reference to 
the openings within 
panels should also 
be considered. 
Intended product 
will meet the 
following standards 
and minimum 
quantity of 
extinguishing agent 

Noted and 
complied, however 
We suggest GOST 
P 53284 and ISO-
15779 standards be 
added to this list, 
for aerosol 
generators. 
RDSO COMMENT: 

Agreed. GOST P 
53284-2009 will be 
included in the 
para 6.0 table for 
aerosol type. ISO 
15779 will be 
included in table in 
para 2. 
 

The product should 
be capable of 
accommodation 
safely in electrical 
cabinet for which its 
use is intended for 
by procurement 
agency. The fire 
detection and 
extinguishing system 
should be unaffected 
by temperature 
variation, chemicals 
or other 
contaminates. And 
should be 
intrinsically safe for 
installation on AC 
control panels/ 
Power panels. 
The system should 
have provision for 
interface to 

Accordingly 
changes 
incorporate
d in the 
para 6 of 
specificatio
n in green 
colour 
In table 
“NAFS III” 
added in 
place of 
NAFS. 



will meet the 
following standards 
and minimum 
quantity of 
extinguishing agent 
requirement based 
on their type   
(However additional 
quantity may be 
provided by firm 
based on IP rating 
of panel if 
considered 
necessary):: 
Table 

requirement based 
on their type: 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Agreed, suitable 
correction is being 
done in Para 6 to 
prescribe quantity 
of extinguishing 
agent as per IP 
rating of panel. 

annunciate the 
fire/discharge via 
activation of Audio 
visual alarm and 
providing inputs for 
signaling the 
activation should 
alarms, shut-down 
ventilation shut-off 
electrical power, etc. 
Intended product will 
meet the following 
standards and 
minimum quantity of 
extinguishing agent 
requirement based 
on their type. 
Table:  
Additional Point- 
OEM/ authorized 
distributor should 
have PESO  
approved refilling  
plant in India  for 
filling of above 
gases. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Agreed with 
introducing changes 
in first and second 
para as –“ the fire 
detection and alarm 
system should be 
unaffected by 
temperature 
variation …… shut 
off electrical power”. 

Not agreed with 
PESO approved 
filling plant as legal 
requirements of 
firm’s premises are 
not responsibility of 
Railways. 
“Annunciation” 
provision is not part 
of intended product. 

7.0 Warranty 
Fire extinguishing 
system shall be of 
proven design and 
the supplier shall 

Warranty 
Fire extinguishing 
system shall be of 
proven design and 
the supplier shall 

Manufacturer offers 
2 years free 
warranty from date 
of delivery. 
Subsequent year 
(year 3 to 5), 30% 

  To eradicate all the 
problems of 
placement of 
detection system 
i.e. LHS cable, 
quartzite bulb,  heat 

   Agreed 
RDSO 
comments 
incorporated 
and changes 
made 



give warranty for 
the complete 
detection and 
suppression system 
or part of fire 
extinguisher, for 
failing or proving 
unsatisfactory in 
service due to 
defective design, 
material or 
workmanship within 
60 months from the 
date of regular 
supply and shall 
replace the same at 
his own cost and 
risk. The supplier 
shall fix metallic 
stickers on each fire 
extinguisher 
mentioning name of 
the supplier and 
month of supply of 
fire extinguishers to 
Indian Railways. . 
For clean gas type 
of systems firm at 
the time of supply, 
will clearly inform 
the allowed storage 
pressure range of 
clean gas and 
allowed pressure 
depletion with time. 
Also a gauge will be 
mounted on the 
system to indicate 
pressure value. 

give warranty for the 
complete or part of 
fire extinguisher, for 
failing or proving 
unsatisfactory in 
service due to 
defective design, 
material or 
workmanship within 
60 months from the 
date of regular 
supply and shall 
replace the same at 
his own cost and 
risk. The supplier 
shall fix metallic 
stickers on each fire 
extinguisher 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Agreed. “or part of” 
is to be deleted. 

of the value of the 
generator applies. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Not agreed for only 
2 years warranty 
due to scarce use 
of devise and no 
such demand by 
any other proposer. 
 

detector,  
placement of 
suppression system 
i.e. clean agent gas 
cylinder, aerosol 
extinguishing 
system and it is 
control panel  we 
have come up with 
a new and 
innovative fire 
extinguishing paint 
and sticker. The 
said pain/sticker 
would detect the 
fire and released 
environment 
friendly gas to 
extinguish the fire. 
Such product would 
change the entire 
fire fighting concept 
and it can be 
applied inside of 
any panel without  
any need of 
detector and 
suppression 
system. 
RDSO COMMENT: 
Not agreed, Since 
global railroad 
application of such 
technologies, 
standards and 
certifying bodies are 
not known, this is not 
acceptable now. As 
such system should 
be total flooding type 
as mentioned in para 
1. 

accordingly 
in green 
colour/ 

8.0 
The following 
documentation for 
the assembly of the 
fire extinguishers 
are to be prepared 
by the supplier for 
submission along 
with the prototype 
assembly: 

i) A set of 
drawings 
consisting of 
drawings and 

 
Firm has not 
proposed any 
change. 

      The following 
documentation for 
the assembly of the 
fire extinguishers are 
to be prepared by 
the supplier for 
submission along 
with the prototype 
assembly: 

i) A set of drawings 
consisting of 
drawings and 
parts lists. 

ii) Technical 

Agreed with 
para 8.0 
part (vii) 
recommend
ed changes 
incorporate
d. 



parts lists. 
ii) Technical 

description of 
the fire 
extinguishing 
system. 

iii) Maintenance 
and repair 
instructions, if 
any 

iv) Technical 
description of 
the fire 
extinguishing 
system. 

v) Commissioning 
instructions 

vi) On set of 
information 
board/inscription
. 

vii) Third party 
documentary 
evidence/Test 
Report and valid 
certification  as 
per para 4.5 that 
product is tested 
as per required 
standard and is 
capable to 
extinguish at 
least fires of 
class A, B &C. 

description of the 
fire extinguishing 
system. 

iii) Maintenance and 
repair 
instructions, if 
any 

iv) Technical 
description of the 
fire extinguishing 
system. 

v) Commissioning 
instructions 

vi) On set of 
information 
board/inscription. 

vii) Third party 
documentary 
evidence/Test 
Report and valid 
certification  as 
per para 4.5 that 
product is tested 
as per required 
standard and is 
capable to 
extinguish at 
least fires of 
class A, B &C. 

9.1 
For intended user 
by purchaser, if a 
supplier is 
supplying the 
product first time to 
Indian Railways 
firm will also 
demonstrate the 
operation of 
detection system to 
specified 
temperature values 
and suppression 
system execution to 
purchaser. In case 
firm has already 
supplied the same 
system to IR, then 
this claim will not be 
applicable further. 

 
For intended user by 
purchaser, if a 
supplier is supplying 
the product first time 
to Indian Railways 
firm will also 
demonstrate the 
operation of 
detection system to 
specified 
temperature values 
and suppression 
system execution to 
purchaser. In case 
firm has already 
supplied the same 
system to IR, then 
this claim will not be 
applicable further. 
The system should 

       Firm has 
not 
proposed 
any change 



The system should 
be able to be 
accommodated 
inside the electrical 
panel where it is 
intended to be 
used. 

be able to be 
accommodated 
inside the electrical 
panel where it is 
intended to be used 

 

 
 
Clause No. of RDSO Draft STR No. RDSO/2016/CG-03 M/s Supremex Equipments  (S. No. 150 & 151) comments  RDSO Comments 
1.0 
System should be of total flooding type .System should not be traditional fire 
protection systems, for example, sprinkler, dry chemical, carbon-dioxide, and foam 
systems , water mist, compressed-air-foam, pyro-technique based systems are not 
acceptable, which may affect the electrical circuitry or cause inconvenience or 
toxicity to passengers.  

System should be of Local flooding type. Not agreed, system is intended to 
extinguish fire in electrical cabinet and 
totally flood the cabinet as per 
requirements of listing with global agencies 
mentioned in para 4.5 

4.1 
The system shall be a proven and established fire detection/protection technology 
and shall have completed successful working in at least three International 
Railroads at National/ International Railway Systems and on at least five hundred 
coaches and shall be suitable for fire protection in Indian Railway’s fully air 
conditioned coaches like AC first class, AC-2 tier, AC-3 tier, AC chair car, AC 
pantry car with kitchen and escorting staff area, high capacity power generation car, 
in Indian weather conditions. 

 
This product is indigenously developed. Even though rigorous testing has 
been carried out for this product in India. It is not possible to get its reports for 
working in international railways or on 500 coaches. However we are in a 
position to subject the product to any sort of testing as required by RDSO. 
We can submit a prototype, that can be mounted by the Railways in any of 
the coaches. 

 
Agreed, Para 4.1 has been changed 
accordingly. 
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